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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  1067-A
COMMITTEE:  Public Safety

	TITLE: To amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the penalties for possessing an open container of alcohol.
	SPONSORS: Gibson, The Speaker (Council Member Mark-Viverito) and Rosenthal



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION:  Proposed Intro. No. 1067-A would add a possible civil penalty of up to $25 for possessing an open container of alcohol, which would be returnable to and adjudicated by the Environmental Control Board or another tribunal of the Office of Administrative Tribunals and Hearings. The bill would also reduce the possible jail penalty from five days to one day. 

The bill would also require that civil penalties imposed pursuant to an analogous provision in parks rules can be no greater than those permitted in this section of the Administrative Code. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect 30 days after it becomes law, except that the section capping the civil penalties in parks would take effect nine months after it becomes law.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2018
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:
	

	Effective FY17

	FY Succeeding Effective FY18
	Full Fiscal Impact FY18

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues as a result of this legislation at this time. However, a variety of factors could contribute to the potential revenue impact as a result of this legislation and the package of bills known as the Criminal Justice Reform Act. Some such factors include the number of civil penalties issued, the collection rate, and the number of people that choose the community service option in Proposed Intro. No. 1059-A. These will determine whether revenue will decrease or increase as a result of the reduction of the civil penalties. 

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that the enactment of this legislation would result in no impact on expenditures. The New York Police Department (“NYPD”), the enforcement agency impacted by this legislation, would use a portion of the one-time retraining cost identified in the Council’s Fiscal Impact Statement for Proposed Intro. No. 1057-A. 

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Council  
				New York Police Department
				Office of Management and Budget

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: 	Ellen Eng, Senior Legislative Financial Analyst
				James Subudhi, Legislative Financial Analyst
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: 	Regina Poreda Ryan, Deputy Director
				Rebecca Chasan, Counsel
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was heard by the Committee on Public Safety as a preconsidered matter on January 25, 2016 and it was laid over. It was introduced to the Council on February 5, 2016. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 1067–A, will be voted on by the Committee at a hearing on May 25, 2016. Upon successful vote of the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 1067-A will be submitted to the full council for a full vote on May 25, 2016. 
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